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Maryland Golf & CC
Is Our October Host

The October 9 Mid-Atlantic meeting
will be held at Maryland Golf and
Country Club in Bel Air, Maryland, with
Superintendent Ron Hall as host. Fea-
ture of the day will be the annual
MAACGS Golf Championship.

Maryland Golf and Country Club,
which was opened for play in 1960, is
situated on the rolling hills of the Glen-
angus Farm, owned by the late Colonel
Larry MacPhail, former owner of the
New York Yankees.

The course measures 6,800 yards and
plays to par 73. The front nine was de-
signed by William F. Gordon and the
back nine by Russell Roberts. Construc-
tion was done by local contractors and
supervised by Ed Morse, the former
superintendent who died January 1969.

Greens average 7,000 square feet and
are C-1, C-19 and Penncross bentgrass,
cut at 5/32” six times weekly. They re-
ceive 4 to 5 pounds of nitrogen per
year. Tri-calcium arsenate is being used
to control poa.

Tees average 4,500 square feet and
are a mixture of bentgrass, bluegrass,
ryegrass, and poa annua, cut at 5/8"
three times weekly.

Fairways are ryegrass and poa,
mowed three times weekly at 7/8”.
Seven fairways have automatic water-
ing; the remaining ones are watered by
Mother Nature.

The club has a total golf member-
ship of 350, and the course is a busy
one, with 28-30,000 rounds being
played each year. The annual mainte-
nance budget is $147,000. John Plesce
is the club manager, and Paul Haviland
is the golf professional.

Directions to Maryland Golf and
Country Club are as follows: Take I-95
north to-Exit 4 (Route 24). Go left on
Route 24, 4.5 miles to MacPhail Road,
turn right on MacPhail and drive ap-
proximately 3 miles to the club.

PROGRAM FOR OCTOBER 9

Lunch: Available 11 to 1:30 (sandwich
bar—$3.75)

The President’s Message

Unfortunately, my president’s message this month must have a negative theme.
Once again, in September, many members failed to register for either golf or dinner
yet showed up for one or both. The dismal figures are that 62 of our members played
golf, of whom 31 has made reservations in advance—just 50 percent. Of the 95 who
came for dinner, only 57 registered—60 percent. We were

lucky in that the September meeting was held at a club where
the staff could handle this sort of situation with only minor

inconvenience.

You would have to admit that at some clubs an unexpected
turnout of this nature could make things very uncomfortable
for our host and his club. However, any embarrassment should
really belong to those members who attended without making
reservations. As you know, you can let your host know you're
coming by phoning our Mid-Atlantic office. With preregistra-
tion so readily available, there are no excuses. | hope that in
the future everyone will act responsibly and show proper
courtesy to our host by registering if they plan to attend.

October has arrived, and we can now look forward to enjoying cooler weather and
the slower pace of Fall. October also marks the scheduling of our annual MAAGCS
golf championship, and this year’s tournament site is the Maryland Golf and Country
Club where past president Ron Hall will be our host. It's always a pleasure to play
Ron’s course, so plan on attending and enjoying a day of golf plus the hospitality of

Maryland Golf and Country Club.

ADDRESS CHANGES

The computerization of our mail-
ing list has made it easier to keep
track of our members, but we still
have members moving without lett-
ing the Association know about it.
The Postal Service will forward your
newsletters for a year (sometimes
less), but when that time is up, they
send them back undeliverable. A
phone call, a postcard, or verbal
notification at a monthly meeting
will enable us to change your ad-
dress and keep the information
coming to you.

Golf: 11:30 am. to 1:15 p.m. (cart
fee—$7 per man)

Cocktails: 6 p.m.

Dinner: 7 p.m. ($15) (Coat and tie
required

Meeting: 8 p.m.

Phone (301) 964-0070 to register.

Michael J. Larsen, President

Musser Tournament
Scheduled Oct. 12

The 1984 Musser Tournament will be
held Friday, Oct. 12, at Suburban Club
in Baltimore, with a 1 p.m. shotgun.
The gournament is for four-man teams,
with two best-balls determining the
winner. Co-sponsored by MAAGCS and
the Maryland Turfgrass Council, the an-
nual event benefits turfgrass research
done by the University of Maryland and
the Musser Turfgrass Foundation. Entry
fee is $250 per team, which includes
cart, prizes, and dinner.

Nick Vance Wins In
Match Play Final

Nick Vance defeated Gerry Gerard
3 and 2 to win the 1984 Match Play
Championship in a final round match
played at Chevy Chase Club on Sept. 11.
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From the Golf World

Word from Lawrence, Kansas, is that
the Early Bird registration deadline for
the upcoming national conference and
show here in Washington February 5-13
has been extended to October 15. By
signing up early, you get a 10% discount
on all conference fees, a 25% discount
on educational tapes purchased, and
preferential banquet seating and seminar
assignments.

MAAGCS treasurer Lee Dieter was in
Lawrence on September 8 as a member
of the GCSAA Nominating Committee,
whose selection of candidate for the
February 12 election will be announced
later this fall.

There’s always a lot of griping about
the ex-football stars and basketball an-

~ nouncers who do TV golf commentar

so ABC’s broadcast of the U.S. Amateur
final in September was a refreshing
change. The network had only golfers to
do the verbal work, and Dave Marr and
Bob Rosburg made up the team, with
John Schroeder out on the course with
the players. They kept the gab to a
minimum, said what had to be said and
said it well, and are to be commended,

(Continued on page 3)

1984 Meeting Dates

October 9 — Maryland Golf and Country
Club, Ron Hall, Host

November 13 — Hobbits Glen Golf
Course, Bill Neus, Host

December 11 — Lakewood Country
Club, Jerry Robine, Host

Basic Survival—Stress and the Superintendent

by Bill Smart, IBMCC

The general overall playability of a course is important to a golfer. He does not
notice the technical turf problems that scream out to the superintendent day in and
day out. We tend to get so caught up with the bad stuff, we overlook the acres of
good stuff.

A buddy of mine said, "If | could only cut out the junk and put it in one corner,
no one would ever notice it.” The truth is that no one was paying any attention any-
way. Did you ever hear that old saying, “When in trouble and in doubt, run in circles,
scream and shout”? Well it doesn’t work, everybody is so busy running and scream-
ing in their own circles that you can’t get their attention.

It is certainly your job to know your course, warts and all. However, there never
was the perfect golf course and there never will be, it is just not the nature of the
beast. There are too many things over which you have no control. Your desire for the
perfect golf course could be termed a mild form of insanity.

One strong defense against stress is to enlist the help of the golfer with a good
public relations program. How do you do this? . . . It has been talked about and
written about for years. None of what | heard or read was my style. | do not give
talks to the garden club, wear a three-piece suit, attend all the club functions, or

greet everyone on the first tee on Saturday or Sunday. These have all been suggested
and might help if you are scrinclined. There is an easier and more rewarding way. It is
simple, direct, and once you get the hang of it, a lot of fun. It is to talk to the golfer.
Many turfmen treat the golfer as the enemy and avoid contact as if they had some-
thing catching. Talk to them, the good and the bad, the old and the young, the men
and the women and anyone in between. My PR time (I ran away before | knew
better) with the members is the most productive part of my day.

About 80% of the golfers are not adamant about the condition of the course; they
will usually accept conditions as they find them without too much fuss. They will re-
spond well to your PR attempts. Ten percent will accept any conditions and just
don’t care enough to even think about it. They will respond to a friendly ‘Hi’ and a
few pleasant words. The 10% that are left you will really have to work on. This is the
group tht sometimes make you wish you had a 9 to 5 job in the office. They are
usually very verbal, fair to good golfers, and communicate pretty well within the club
and themselves. It is not easy to convert chronic bitchers, but it is well worth the
effort and everyone should keep working at it. Select the loudest and strongest and
project your public relations pitch to him — or her, as is sometimes the case. | won
one over by the simple expedient of sitting down and having lunch with him. It
ruined by lunch and my digestion, but with that start he is now one of my biggest
boosters. Seems his biggest complaint was that no one listened to him — meaning me,
the pro, and officials of the club. That was easy, | can listen like crazy. Of course, |
have to put up with a 5-minute discussion everytime | see him, but that is a small
price to pay for his good will. He has also done my PR work for me within the
chronic bitching group. One really needs the support of this group when you en-

e, i

For want of any other name | will call it “Disaster Stress."” This happens when
your mistake is very obvious and right out there for all to see, and can't be passed off
as a natural event such as bad weather or disease.

| had one happen to me in mid-season; the worst time. Early on there is a good
chance that active growth will get you out of trouble. Late in the season the cool
nights, warm days, and fall rains are very forgiving. Then too, you are doing renova-
tion work anyway.

Before the current pesticide regulations we used some pretty potent chemicals.
| used sodium arsenate to control weeds in sand trips. It was cheaper, killed in few
hours, and also soaked through my sneakers and inflamed the skin under my toenails.
My casual attitude about this has changed along with our chemicals. After one of
these sprays, | sent one of my summer college students to rinse out the tank. In view
of what happened, it is ironic that he was a chemistry major. My instructions were to
spray the small amount of material in the tank into the brushy edge of the woods on
the way to the pumphouse, rinse the tank out, then refill with water for the next use.
A day or two later, | added fungicide to the tank and sent two men to apply it to the
greens. The chemistry major had not rinsed the tank, merely filled it. The residue
chemical in the tank was enough to brown out the first nine greens, which happened
to be the back nine. Upon refilling, the dilution rate was so high the rest of the

(Continued on page 3)



Annual Championship
Will Be Held Oct. 9

by George Renault, Golf Chairman

October brings to mind pumpkins,
frost, Halloween, and—our Annual
MAAGCS Golf Championship. Superin-
tendents only will be competing for the
Bill Glover and Ruben Hines trophies,
given to the gross and net winners, re-
spectively, in the 1984 tournament to
be played at Maryland Golf and
Country Club. Entry fee will be $5, pay-
able at registration.

Members showing up with a four-
some will have priority starting times,
which begin at 11:30 a.m. and go to
1:15 p.m., but you can be sure of a
pairing if you get to the first tee. As

————"noted; -only- superintendents ~will ~ be

eligible for the trophies, but members
and guests will compete for other gross
and net prizes. There will also be prizes
for closest to the pin on Nos. 3 and 16
and for the longest—and straightest—
drive on No. 18. Don’t forget to phone
in your reservations for golf and/or
dinner!

NEW MEMBERS

Frank C. DeYoung, Class D
Superintendent, Chester River Yacht
and Country Club
Chestertown, MD.

Thomas P. Walsh, Class D
Assistant Superintendent
Chartwell Golf and Country Club
Severna Park, MD.

FROM THE GOLF WORLD
(Continued from page 2)

along-with-ABEC: It wasagiant step-for-
ward for TV golf.

An interesting little controversy blew
up last month between Wilson Sporting
Goods and the-USGA. Wilson, in its ad-
vertising, referred to tests of its new
Staff ball b*ig conducted by its “Iron
Byron” driving” machine. The USGA,
which also has an ‘“‘Iron Byron”that it
uses to test shafts, clubs, and balls for
velocity and distance, objected, saying
that the ads implied USGA participa-
tion. Wilson’s rejoinder was that all such
machines were nicknamed ‘‘Iron Byron”
by their maker, True Temper Sports,
Inc., because they replicated Byron
Nelson’s classic golf swing, that 25
machines had been built and were in
use, and that the name was not under
USGA copyright. Hence, they'd adver-
tise as they pleased. So there.

Safe Pesticide Practices—A Must for Superintendents
by Bob Lambert, Superintendent, Andrews AFB Golf Course

Now that the spraying for most major pests is behind us for this year, | hope all of
you have had a safe year. | feel that we have discussed almost all aspects of maintain-
ing our golf courses, but little or no discussion has covered the safe use of pestmdes.
Being at a military installation, safety is paramount for my :
crew, and we are constantly monitored to ensure that safe
practices are being used. As the user, it is our responsibility to
use pesticides safely from the day we select and buy a pesti-
cide until the empty container has been disposed of properly.
Do you always read and follow the label instruction before °
using a pesticide? Changes to these labels do occur from year |
to year in some cases. How many greens and other turf areas
are set back or lost because someone failed to read a label?
Use pesticide only for the purpose given on the label.

Protection is a key aspect of this problem. What type of
protective clothing and equipment do you and your people use
when applying pesticides? Cotton coveralls (polyester-blend
type does not provide adequate protection) are excellent protection and prevent
many pesticide poisons from entering through the skin if used along with waterproof
gloves, boots, an approved respirator, safety goggles, and a rubber apron when mix-
ing. An excellent respirator that we use is a MSA COMFO |1 with renewable cartridge
filter. These are manufactured by the Mine Safety Appliances Company, Pittsburgh,
Pa., 15208 (Washington telephone 785-2565). These respirators come in three sizes
and must be fitted to the individual’s face. Proper care and maintenance could save
your life or that of one of your employees. Some points to remember are to wash
clothing after each day’s use as the body can absorb pesticide poisons from contami-
nated clothing, Always wash your gloves and boots after each use. Remember that
toxic chemicals can enter the body in three ways: through the skin, swallowing, and
breathing. Remember it’s your choice—sickness or death—if no protective measures
are taken.

What emergency procedures to you have in case of spills or fire? These present a
special hazard to you and to the environment because they occur as uncontrolled
events. You must use good procedures and proper equipment to bring the situation
back under control. For spills, keep a container of absorbent cleaning compound, cat
litter, or clay (turface) which are good to soak-up any spilled pesticides. A list of
chemicals that you store should be given to your nearest fire department in case of
fire. In an emergency, planning ahead can help reduce hazards and may also save time
and life.

In addition to the safety precautions mentioned above, all persons who handle
pesticides should have regular periodic checks of their cholinesterase activity, for this
is the only way that absorption can be monitored and inadvertent exposures de-
tected. The frequency of the test should be at least twice annually, prior to exposure
and after spraying operations are completed. We are fortunate in that the above
safety precautions are monitored by our Environmental Medicine personnel annually
for all personnel who apply pesticides. Remember, good daily safety precaution
could save you from many problems down the road. If you did not use these safety
precautions during this year, | hope that you will be more aware and make them a
part of your 1985 safety program. BE SAFE!

BASIC SURVIVAL (Cont. from page 2)

greens were not harmed. The damage was evident the next day, and it was not hard
to figure out what happened. | called the Greens Chairman at once. He voiced his
primary concern in the first question, “Does it affect the putting?” (again notice the
golfers interest in playability). | replied, “No, but they look like hell.” He asked
when they would recover. With a knot in my stomach and a lie in my teeth | said,

“a week or two.” He said not to worry — easy for him to say.
| was amazed at the reaction of the club in general. Much of it was similar to that
expressed by the chairman and quite a few voiced their concern about my feeling
badly about the damage to “your beautiful greens.” | received 100% support from
the club. | don't like to think what might have happened if my relations with the
club had been poor. Factually, | have seen many more jobs lost due to poor inter-
personal relations that due to poor work performance. To put it in very basic terms,

if they love you, you can get away with just about anything.
Excerpted from The Mountain State Greensletter



Mid-Atlantic Newsletter Supporters

Adams Equipment, Inc.
Distributor of Bunton-Goodall, Yard-Man,
Ryan, Milorganite, F.E. Myers Sprayers, and
Standard Pro-Line, Par-Aide, and Lewis Line
Golf Accessories.

Robert Adams, Ed Cope, Ed Burgess, Dick
Rosenkilde
Silver Spring
Baltimore

301-589-2300
301-668-0500

Centreville Sod Growers
Bluegrass, Fescue, and Falcon Tall Fescue Sod
Sheldon & Craig Betterly 703-361-8338

Conway, Inc.

Ransome Bobcat and McCullogh and Poulan
Chainsaws, Weedeater, Flymo, Honda Engines,
Roper Tractors

Dick Jones, Jim Duval, Bill Lindner 953-9220
Laurel and Baltimore, Md. 301-792-7383

Cornell Chemical & Engineering Co., Inc.

Fairwood Turf Farm
Sodding suppliers of Bluegrass & Tall Fescue
Water Livingston, Ann B. Reyes 301-390-6212

Harford Industrial Minerals
Topdressing Blends and Bunker Sand
Jack Montecalvo & Dottie Stancill
(301) 679-9191

Lea's Green Meadows, Inc.

Lebanon Fertilizers, Chemicals, Grass Seed &
Supplies, Spreaders & Sprayers.
Herb Lea, Harry Fridley 202-488-1818
Lebanon Chemical Corp.

Manufacturers and Formulators of Country

Club and Greenskeeper Professional Turf
Fertilizers.

Junior Ruckman 703-869-2628
Ed Price 800-233-0628
LESCO, Inc.

PesticidesT(Fungicides, Herbicides, Insecti-  >cu  Fertitizers, Chemicals, Grass —Seed,

cides, etc.) Chemicals: (Dyes, Paints, Plas-
tics, etc.) Application Equipment: (Sprayers,
Spreaders, Parts, etc.)
Don Klein
Cliff Case

301-636-2400
Home: 301-271-4292

G.L. Cornell Co.

Jacobsen Turf Equipment Tom Harris
Cushman Turf Trucksters Russ Bull
FMC/Bean Sprayers Terry Hill
National Triplex Mowers Ken Baker
Giant-Vac Blowers & Vacuums Bill Brown
Standard, Pro-Aide, and Doug Ballenger

Lewis Line Golf Supplies Randy Reed

Club Car and Columbia Golf Car
301-948-2000 (Washington Area)
800-492-1373 (Baltimore Area)

Egypt Farms, Inc.

Golf Green Topdressing, Trap Sand, IBDU &
Park-Ex Fertilizers, R&R Parts, Warren's
Spunbond, Gypsum & Mulch.  Rick Tiatnek
John Strickland, Carroll Davis 301-335-3700

E-Z-Go Division of Textron

GX-800 Light Turf Vehicle, X-500 Light Turf
Vehicle, GT-7 Turf Truckster, and E-Z-Go
Golf Cars

Rick Arnold, Bob Post, Roscoe Shupe
~301-948-2920  {Baltimore) 301-792-4699
(Richmond) 804-262-3275

Mid-Atlantic Association of
Golf Course Superintendents
NEWSLETTER

Claud Corrigan, Editor
2236 Malraux Drive
Vienna, VA 22180

(703) 573-4931

Supplies and Equipment.
Lynnie Cook
Vanessa Johnson

361-386-2322
301-855-1271
Toll Free: 800-321-5325

Lofts/Maryland

Grass Seed, Chemicals & Fertilizers

Joe Yudin, Strick Newsom, Ron Prillaman,
301-937-9292 Wash. Area Riley Barber
301-323-4444 Balt. Area

Lyons & Lyons Sales Co., Inc.
Turf Maintenance Equipment
Hustler and Hahn Distributors 301-665-6500
Jim Lyons 301-592-6500

Moore Golf, Inc.

Construction and irrigation of golf courses,

parks and recreation areas.

David Canavan, president 703-825-9211

Par-Ex Professional Products

Slow Release Fertilizer with IBDU, IBDU/SCU

R.A. “Dick” Doyle 301-357-8056

Estech, Inc., P.O. Box 208, Bartow, FL 33830
813-294-7793

Pro-Lawn Products, Inc.
Technical and Planning Services, Professional

—.Ed-Howser -

Scarlett Company

Turfgrass Seeds, Fertilizers, Sprayers, Spread-
ers, Turf Marking Paints & Other Golf Course
Products

Mike Hanna, Bob Terry 301-752-3415
Scott’s Proturf Division

Slow Release Fertilizers, Controls, Seed &
Spreaders
Mike Layle 804-565-2763
Seed Corporation of America

New Varjeties Turf Seed, Coated Seeds,
Ryegrasses, Bluegrasses, Tall Fescues, Hard
Fescues and Red Fescues

Joe Gatzdanner, Nancy Gross,
Bill Daniels 301-685-6900
Share Corp.

Liquid Turf Maintenance Products, Vehicle
Maintenance Products
Milwaukee, W1 414-355-4000
Shemin Nurseries, Inc.

One-stop horticultural distributors of nursery
stock, fertilizer, irrigation, pottery & acces-
sories and interior plants.

Al Fritz, Ken May, Lance Whitney, Don
Smedberg Burtonsville, Md.
301-792-4531 Balt. Area 301-421-1220
301-384-8988 Wash. Area

Turf Equipment & Supply Co., Inc.

Toro Turf Equipment and Irrigation Products;
Olathe Turf Equipment; F.E. Myers Sprayers;
Lyly Spreaders

Lynn Matson, Bill Hughes, Bob Lynch, Don
Turner, Gary Phillips

301-796-5575 (Baltimore Area)

301-621-2975 (Washington Area)

Summit Hall Turf Farms
Premium Bluegrass, Tall
Meyer Z-52 Zoysia

Brian Finger & Frank Wilmot (301) 948-2900

Fescue blends,

Turf Center, Inc.

Sod & Sodding Services (Bluegrass, Zoysia,
Bermudagrass, Bent & K-31 Tall Fescue)
Emory Patton, Diana Patton 301-384-6300

Turt Fertilizers, Pesticides, Turf Seeds, Soil
Amendments

Thomas L. Malehorn 301-876-7474

First Class Mail

——3031-465-81 54—



